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/
The regular meeting of the Permanent Council was conducted under the chairmanship of Ambassador Gillian M.S. Bristol, Permanent Representative of Grenada to the Organization of American States, and opened at 10:11 a.m.

1. Adoption of the order of business

The Chair presented to the Permanent Council for its consideration the draft order of business which, under “Other business,” contained an item on proposed amendments to Article 11 of the Rules of Procedure of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights. The Permanent Council adopted without amendment the draft order of business (CP/OD-1799/11).


In opening the meeting, Ambassador Bristol shared with the permanent representatives of the members states her reflections on the work incumbent upon the Permanent Council, the items on its agenda, and her vision of the work incumbent upon the Organizations in the areas of development, democracy, and human rights, and, especially, with regard to the mandates and tasks yet to be implemented.

2. Report of the Chair of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities on applications by civil society organizations to be included in the official register

The Chair of the Committee on Inter-American Summits Management and Civil Society Participation in OAS Activities (CISC), Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos, presented the report on applications by civil society organizations to be included in the official register of the Organization (CP/CISC-557/11)
The delegation of United States requested that documents be distributed to the delegations in a timely manner for analysis by the delegations and that the Secretariat of the CISC report periodically on pending applications by civil society organizations.

The delegation of Canada expressed appreciation for the report and for the work of the CISC and of Ambassador Hoyos in his capacity as its Chair. 

The Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the Chair of the CISC and approved the applications by the following civil society organizations to be included in the official register of the OAS:

1. Foro Permanente para la Educación, la Ciencia y la Cultura por la Paz

2. Fundación Ambiente y Recursos Naturales

3. Asociación Nacional de la Prensa (ANP)

4. Fundación Pro Acceso

5. Fundación Ideas

6. AKUAIPA WAIMAKAT – Asociación para la Divulgación, Promoción y Defensa de los Derechos Humanos e Indígenas

7. Fundación para la Libertad de Prensa (FLIP)

8. World Conference of Religions for Peace

9. The Life Project, Inc.

10. Aireana, Grupo por los Derechos de las Lesbianas
11. Asociación de Reciclaje y Producción Limpia. Red de Educación y Tecnología de Venezuela 
3. Election of a member of the Leo S. Rowe Pan American Fund Committee
Ambassador Deborah-Mae Lovell, Permanent Representative of Antigua and Barbuda and Chair of the Leo S. Rowe Fund Committee, briefly summarized the objectives of the Fund and the composition of its Committee, and presented the candidacy of the delegation of United States for reelection to membership of the Committee.  She also indicated that, if elected, the delegation of United States would be represented by Ms. Carla Menendez-McManus.

The Representative of Chile seconded the nomination of the delegation of United States and requested its election by acclamation.  The Permanent Council then proceeded to elect by acclamation the delegation of United States to membership of the Leo S. Rowe Fund Committee for a term to expire at the end of December 2014.

The delegations of Panama, Brazil, and United States also referred to the election.

4. Proposal by the Chair of the Permanent Council on the inclusion of footnotes and annexation of documents to draft resolutions to be submitted to the General Assembly for consideration

The Chair referred to the recently adopted practice of including footnotes and annexing documents to draft resolutions. She then presented a proposal to adopt a decision that would apply to all draft resolutions to be presented to the General Assembly as of the forty-first regular session and its sessions thereafter. 

After the delegations of Venezuela and Argentina had expressed their views in this regard, the Permanent Council decided that:

· As of the forty-first regular session of the General Assembly and at its sessions thereafter, footnotes referring to any parts of a draft resolution shall be limited to a maximum of two lines. For footnotes that exceed that length, the first two lines will begin on the corresponding page and the remainder of the note will continue at the end of the text of the draft resolution. The same practice will apply for draft resolutions to be adopted by the Permanent Council. 

· As of the forty-first regular session of the General Assembly and at its sessions thereafter no documents should be included in draft resolutions, except if they are documents to be adopted or approved by the General Assembly such as conventions, charters, statutes and the like. Any references to documents in the text of draft resolutions should be made using the appropriate title and classification and other identifying information such as name, place and date of meeting where the document was considered.

The decision adopted by the Permanent Council was subsequently published as document CP/doc.4556/11.

5. Oral report of the Secretary General on his participation during the UN Security Council meeting on Haiti

The Secretary General, Mr. José Miguel Insulza, reported on his participation in the high-level open debate at the UN Security Council meeting on Haiti, a meeting convened upon the assumption by Colombia of the presidency of that body to strengthen the coordination of international cooperation and the support for Haiti, mindful of the relationship between security and progress in directing the country towards peaceful and sustainable development.

The delegations of Haiti, Colombia, Guatemala, Canada, United States, Peru, Paraguay, Brazil, and Antigua and Barbuda also referred to the matter.

The Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, referred to the Haitian Diaspora.  Following the intervention by Ambassador Ramdin, the Permanent Council took note of the report presented by the Secretary General.


6. Presentation of the Fifteenth Quarterly Report of the Secretary General on the Mission to Support the Peace Process in Colombia

The Secretary General presented the Fifteenth Quarterly Report (CP/INF.6225/11) in implementation of Permanent Council resolution CP/RES. 859 (1397/04) on the work of the Mission to Support the Peace Process in Colombia of the Organization of American States (MAPP/OEA), and its continued ability to contribute to the fulfillment of the values and principles contained in the OAS Charter and the Inter-American Democracy Charter.

.
The Secretary General considered it necessary to review what MAPP/OEA had witnessed in Colombia for the purpose of indicating some issues and challenges to be addressed in the peace process, and, in the report presented, did so.

The delegations of United States, Mexico, Costa Rica, Peru, Canada, Guatemala, and Ecuador expressed appreciation for the report received and referred to the work of MAPP/OEA. When the comments had concluded, the Permanent Council took note of the report presented and recognized the efforts of the Government of Colombia and the achievements to date. 

The Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos, expressed appreciation for the support from all delegations and indicated that his government would carefully analyze all recommendations contained in the report. 

7. Report of the Secretary General on the Fund For Peace (January 1, 2009-February 28, 2011)

The Secretary General presented a report on the Fund for Peace, a mechanism created by General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 1756 (XXX-O/00) for providing member states of the Organization that so request with financial resources to assist with defraying the costs of proceedings previously agreed to by the parties for the peaceful settlement of territorial disputes among member states.

The Secretary General indicated that the report presented (CP/INF. 6226/11), covering the period from January 1, 2009 to February 28, 2011, described the activities of the General Secretariat regarding the General Fund of the Fund for Peace and the Belize-Guatemala Subfund, as well as initiatives taken under the Inter-American Peace Forum.


The delegations of Guatemala, Belize, and Mexico expressed appreciation for the report of the Secretary General.  The Permanent Council took note of the report.

8. Approval of minutes of meetings of the Permanent Council 

The Permanent Representative of Guatemala, Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klée, noted some typographical corrections needed to the minutes CP/ACTA 1733 corr.1 and CP/ACTA 1736/10.

The Permanent Council approved the following minutes with the corrections indicated:

· Special meeting held on December 9, 2009 (CP/ACTA 1732/9)

· Regular meeting held on December 16, 2009 (CP/ACTA 1733/09)

· Regular meeting held on January 27, 2010 (CP/ACTA 1736/10)

· Special meeting held on March 11, 2010 (CP/ACTA 1744/10)

9. Other business
· The Chair of the Permanent Council informed the member states of a series of consultations among the Secretary General, the President of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (IACHR), the Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs, and some delegations regarding the proposal distributed regarding the amendment of Article 11 of the Rules of Procedure of the IACHR, which refers to the Executive Secretary of that organ.  The Chair indicated that it was understood from the consultations that it was not the intent of the IACHR to override the authority of the Secretary General to designate the Executive Secretary, and President of the IACHR pledged to present to the member states a written explanation of the intent of the proposal and to present a new draft thereof.

After the delegation of Peru and the Secretary General had commented on the matter, the Permanent Council decided to entrust the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) with the follow-up and consideration of this matter, and requested the CAJP to present any recommendations it deemed relevant to the Permanent Council for decision.

· Presentation of a gavel to Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of United States

The Chair of the Permanent Council presented a gavel to Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of United States, in recognition of her efforts as Chair of the Council from January 1 to March 31, 2011.

There being no other business, at 12:13 p.m., the meeting was declared closed.
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�.	The statements and comments appear in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA-1799/11.
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